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Prophets .LDS .org  
Features  
New Biographies  
of Living Apostles

New biographies of members 
of the Quorum of the Twelve 

Apostles began being published 
in February on prophets .lds .org, 
under the section titled “Meet 
today’s prophets and apostles.” 
Biographies of the members of the 
First Presidency have been available 
on the site since October 2011. The 
biographies will be translated into 
multiple languages throughout the 
year as resources permit. Most of the 
information was previously published 
in the Liahona in various languages.

“Learning about their childhood, 
student years, family life, and careers 
prior to their calls to the apostleship 
will help us see the hand of the 
Lord in their lives and will serve as 
another witness of how He calls and 
magnifies ordinary men and women 
to serve in the kingdom,” said Elder 
Paul B. Pieper of the Seventy. The 
biographies will include information 
and stories of each leader’s life, but 
most of all, they will show how the 
Lord prepared them to serve. ◼

Conference Notebook Gives Readers 
Look at Conference Highlights

A new, regular section of 
the Liahona and Ensign 
magazines—Conference 

Notebook—will help readers study 
and apply teachings from recent con-
ference addresses given by today’s 
living prophets and apostles.

Begun in January 2012, the section 
will appear in eight issues through-
out the year—with one notebook 
for every month other than the May, 
June, November, and December 
issues. May and November will 
feature the conference addresses 
themselves.

In addition to including short 
summaries, colorful illustrations, 

study tips, and related scriptures, 
Conference Notebook will feature 
simple activities. It will also include 
member stories or gospel questions 
answered by conference addresses.

While some Conference Notebook 
features are designed to remind read-
ers of addresses given in recent gen-
eral conferences, other features will 
help prepare readers for upcoming 
conference sessions.

Each Conference Notebook  
section will be one to four pages 
long and will take the place of the 
regular Small and Simple Things 
section of the Liahona and Ensign 
magazines. ◼

The new Conference Notebook section of the Liahona and Ensign helps readers 
remember conference highlights in the months following general conference.




